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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT

WES CLARK

I stopped for a few moments to look at our Airpark this past week, and thought about the changes that have taken place, and those that will take place, since my first association with the Museum some 35 years ago.  I know what it once looked like, but I idly thought about what it will look like in another 35 or even in 100 years.
 We use as our motto,” We are the Keepers of their Stories”, but that doesn’t mean just a few stories.  We must keep the stories personal and meaningful for the thousands of men, women and families who have lived, worked, had a part, or will have a part in the growth of the Ent/Peterson/Schriever/Cheyenne Mountain complexes and the Commands they represent. Generally, we consider that our history begins with WW II, continues through the Korean War, the Cold War, Vietnam, Desert Storm, Desert Shield, Iraqi Freedom, the Global War on Terrorism, and several other dust-ups along the way.  
Those were significant periods of history, but history won’t end there. Over the next 35 or 100 years, new stories and events will happen, and when someone walks through our Museum they should find their stories, and the reminders of the events that shaped them, there as well.  And, of course, those stories are going to need space for the telling. That is why I believe it is so important that we will finally take occupancy of the entire Broadmoor hangar, and that we have an aggressive fund-raising effort to give us the funds that we will need for those future stories. History says we can do no less.
RESTORATION PROJECTS
TERRY GALBREATH
Occasionally, we find it necessary to do some restoration work on certain artifacts, primarily models.  Terry Galbreath, Foundation member and volunteer, has been our go-to- person and because his work has been so excitingly good, we have perhaps over-loaded him with more projects.  Consequently, he has now decided that he could use some help, and there follows a listing of the jobs with a description of the work to be required and his request for assistance.
   

F-5: This will be a 'scratch built' 1/10th scale model of a recon version  of the P-38. These were used at Peterson during WWII. Currently we are rescaling a set of plans to 1/10th scale.

Thor ICBM: This project has been complete and is on display in the city hanger.

Thor ICBM: Another Thor model 39" with no stand - this model needs to be researched - it seems to not represent an actual Thor version. 

Trans-stage with Vela 6-pack: This is a 36" tall model of a Trans-Stage (satellite taxi) with 6 Vela satellites. It is 6" high and without a stand. There is significant damage to this model. Work has not been started on this project.

Vela double with shroud: This is a 40" tall model (shroud) model of a Vela "deuce" - two Vela satellites with a AKM (apogee kick motor) an the shroud that contains it. This model is in the breakdown and stripping stage.

Nike-Zeus: This is a 54" (1/10th scale) )model on a unique gimbaled mount. It was built to be taken apart into two pieces. Work has not been started on this project.

C-121 Warning Star: This is a 29" wingspan (1/50th scale) cast metal model with a cast metal stand. This was a commercial Lockheed Constellation that was painted as a C-121. It is planned to make this model identical to our own #425. This model is in the stripping stage. Radomes, tip tanks and air scoop need to be sculpted and details engraved in the metal (doors, windows, panel detail).

B-24: This is a large, stand-off scale, radio control aircraft that was donated to PASM. While complete, it needs complete restoration and detailing in order to bring it to "museum standards". This will include adding historically correct detail, removing some R/C equipment and repainting to a historically correct scheme. Work has not been started on this project.

Contact Terry Galbreath at Bonny-Burn-Ranch@hughes.net if you would like to volunteer. While Terry does most of the work at his shop in near Calhan, he can set you up to do work anywhere you chose. You can volunteer an hour,or take on a whole project. If you have experience with any of the "real stuff" these models represent, your expertise is greatly needed. Terry can also train those who currently lack the skills required.  There is a lot of work here - and any help at all is greatly appreciated.  Your work, plus any travel time, is all counted for volunteer service hours.
WHO AM I? 
  ED WEAVER

I’m going to tell you right up front that I had a bit of a checkered  past.  Some would consider me an impostor.  Let we explain

My story begins with Lockheed at Burbank, California, when I became part of the Air Force on 17 March 1959.  I left from the Sacramento Air Material Area for my first active duty unit with the 479th Tactical Fighter Wing, George AFB, CA on 4 October 1959.  Within the next couple of years, I was deployed to Eglin AFB, FL and Moron AFB, Spain. In September 65 I went to combat with the 436th TFS at Da Nang, South Vietnam, but just for 60 days-then I found myself with the 435th FIS at Kung Kuan, Taiwan.  Got an upgrade from the Sacramento gang and got back into fight this time flying out of Udorn RTAB, Thailand.  At Thailand I wore the colors of the 435th Tactical Fighter Squadron, 8th Tactical Fighter Wing, and a very short stop with the 432th Tactical Reconnaissance Wing.  I crossed the pond once again and found my way to the Puerto Rico ANG’s 158th Tactical Fighter Group at Ramey AFB, arriving 15 Aug 67.  I enjoyed the island and after a number of years on 4 Aug 75 I was called back to the mainland.  It looked like the end of the line but I was saved from the bone yard by a call from the folks at the Peterson Air & Space Museum who were looking for an air frame for static display.

Before I talk about my dark side, let’s look at my design, development and production history.  The first 35 aircraft delivered to the Air Force during the mid 1950s were involved in a protracted series of flights tests during which changes and improvements were progressively introduced on successive batches coming off the production line. Our relatively low endurances and lack of ability to carry a significant offensive weapons load made us no longer suitable for Tactical Air Command (TAC) duties.  This might ordinarily have been the end of the line for us; however, delays in the delivery of the Convair F-106 Delta Dart Mach 2 became a major concern.  Thus the USAF decided to go ahead and turn us over to the Air Defense Command (ADC) as a stopgap measure.  Not designed to be an interceptor, we lacked adequate endurance and no all weather capability but our high climb rate made us attractive to ADC for the short term.  We had a lot of problems and our crash rate compared unfavorably with other “Century Series” fighters.  However, no one could argue with our speed or climb rates.  We set world altitude, speed, and time-to-climb records.  We were Mach 2.2 and able to climb 82,020 feet in 266.03 seconds….not bad!

They planned to build 722 of us but only 153 were fielded.  We were first deployed with the 83rd Fighter Interceptor Squadron (FIS) at Hamilton AFB, CA in February 1958.  Our time was short with ADC.  Later we were exported to a number of foreign air forces to include Taiwan, Pakistan, Jordan, Germany, and Japan. 

OK, now the dark side.   I landed at Peterson AFB as AC SN 56-0936 a “C” model.  After my arrival at Peterson, the decision was made to paint me in the colors of AC SN 56-0808, an “A” model.  You see I didn’t have a history with the Air Defense Command (you might have noticed my lineage with TAC).  So, today as you see me standing with my nose to the skies just north of the Museum, my colors are of the 319th FIS, Homestead AFB, FL, an F-104A, “Starfighter.”

You may ask what happened to the real F-104A SN 56-0808?  Sorry to report she crashed 16 Apr 84 while serving with the Taiwan Air Forces.  She had a distinguished career with the Air Defense Command forces.  Her tours included  the 337th FIS, Westover AFB, MA, the 78th FIS, Hamilton AFB, CA, 197th FIS, Sky Harbor AP, AZ (deployed to the 86 Air Division at Ramstein AB, GY during the Berlin Crisis-“Operation Stair Step”), the 151st FIS, McGhee Tyson AP, TN and the finally the 319th FIS, Homestead AFB, FL.
ARTIFACT OF THE QUARTER

JACK MCKINNEY


In 1953, Air Force Chief of Staff, General Nathing Twining expressed his desires to build air defense Texas Towers off the Atlantic Coast.  That original plan, developed by the USAF Directorate of Plans and General Ben Chidlaw’s Air Defense Command staff, would include five  radar platforms to be functioning by 1955.  The towers were to be anchored to the ocean floor about 100 miles off the coast, manned with USAF personnel, and would provide the same air surveillance, detection, height information, and weapons control capabilities as inland air defense installations.


Because the tower locations were positioned off the coast it was anticipated they would extend radar coverage more than 100 miles further than was possible from land based air defense radars, thus presenting  thirty minutes or more of critical warning time about approaching bombers.  Ultimately, only three towers were constructed – TT-2, Georges Shoal , 110 miles east of Cape Cod, TT-3, Nantucket Shoals, 100 miles south east of Rhode Island; and TT-4, 84 miles southeast of New York City.  TT-2 was  occupied by Air Force personnel in December 1955 and the last, TT-4, was operational in the summer of 1957. [image: image1.jpg]


                    
             TEXAS TOWER MODEL
The towers were anchored in 10 fathoms (60 feet) of water at TT-3, 15 fathoms at TT-2, and 30 fathoms at TT-4. Initial manning called for 22 men at each tower, which proved to be grossly inadequate and by 1957 there were six officers and forty-eight enlisted on each, plus other specialists such as marine enginemen who dealt with maritime matters.  Personnel usually worked in shifts of one month aboard a tower and one month ashore with their service time aboard counting  as an isolated overseas tour.

Each tower was equipped with one AN/FPS-3A (later upgraded to AN/FPS-20A) search radar and two AN/FPS-6  height finder radars.  Ordinarily, installation of a pair of FPS-6 high finders and an FPS-3A search radar required them to be at least 150 feet apart because when bunched closely together there was danger of mutual electronic interference when the radar antennas faced one another.  Due to limited space on the towers, the FPS-3A was elevated so as to tower above the height finders, and the height finders were pointed in opposite directions – one toward land and the other toward the sea.  They were slaved together and to the FPS-3A for synchronizing movements.  As a final precaution, interference blankers were installed to blot out electronic signals coming from the FPS-6 antennas when pointing them toward the FPS-3A.
Instability of the towers, vibrations from the radar antennas, and ocean noise made life aboard the towers difficult, to say the least.  Structural problems caused TT-4 to rock in even moderate seas, and in cases of severe storms/hurricanes some were abandoned temporarily.  Previous damage and a fierce winter gale ripped off  the three legs of TT-4 on January 15, 1961 and it went down with 28 persons on board, none of whom survived.  Eventually the Air Force decommissioned the remaining towers and the last, TT-3, was decommissioned March 25, 1963.


(The model shown above was constructed by TSgt Fredrick K. Aschert, who served on TT-2, and it is a scale model of the real tower. It is on display in the Old City Hangar of the Peterson Air and Space Museum.)


  LONG LOST BROTHER FOUND IN THE UK
JOHN BROWN
In the latest American Air Museum news from UK there is an article about an F-15A numbered 76-0020, which is a long lost brother of our F-15A numbered 76-0024.  The article highlights many similarities between the two planes.  Let me quote the article and insert information about our Eagle.  “While F-15s continue to serve in many air forces around the world today and are a common sight in many air bases, this particular aircraft is special.  Numbered 76-0024, this jet fighter was one of the first F-15s shipped to American forces in Europe when it was assigned to the 36th Tactical Fighter Wing at the Bitburg AB in Germany.

“As a result, it was the first in a large wave of new, more modern fighters that were developed to counter the threat of a Soviet invasion of Western Europe.  Over the next decade, the F-15 proved itself to be one of the best fighter aircraft in the world.  And even today, almost 35 years after its introduction, it continues to serve as a widely respected frontline fighter for the United States and many other allied nations.”  
Our F-15A has a long and successful career with the US Air Force, having been originally assigned to the 36th TFW at Bitburg, Germany , in July 1977, and went on to serve with the 33rd TFW in Eglin AFB FL, the 5th FIS in Minot AFB ND and finally at the 102nd  FIW at Otis AFB MA.  Our jewel was dropped from AF inventory in Nov 1993 and moved to the Peterson Air and Space Museum in Apr 1995.

[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]



F15A 76-0024 on display at Peterson Air &       Photo of our F-15A on an intercept of a Russian

Space Museum                                    Bear aircraft

NEW HONORARY BOARD MEMBER
ED WEAVER
During the 16 September 2009, Board of Director’s meeting,, by resolution of the Board, Col Brian A. Binn, USAF (Ret) was selected as an honorary member of the Foundation Board of Directors.  Col Binn currently serves as the President, Military Affairs, Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce, a position he has held  for the past several years.  
He replaces Dave Csintyan, President & CEO of the Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce, whose extensive duties prevented him from continuing to serve on the Foundation’s Board.
DIRECTOR’S NOTES
Gail Whalen
The Museum continues to plug away on much needed projects with help form the Foundation and the 21st Space Wing. Late this summer, the following static displays began restorative painting: The F-4C Phantom, the CF-101B Voodoo, the Nike Hercules, the Ec-121T Warning Star, the F-86 Sabre, the F-94 Scorpion, and the F-89 Starfire. Sooner Catings, Inc out of Oklahoma was awarded the contract, and have done a really great job so far getting these displays back in shape for us. They’ve also been extremely helpful diagnosing some long term problems that we’ll begin tackling next year. But by and large, the Peterson Museum’s outdoor statics continue to be a small gem across the Air Force. Our airpark still makes people do a double take when they walk through the old City Terminal doors.

I’d like everyone to welcome our new Palace Acquire Intern, Ms. Meredith Cooper, from Wellington, Florida. She’s a recent graduate of University of West Florida, who majored in Public History (near and dear to my heart), specialized in military history, and of all things, did a very interesting analysis of Surf culture—an area of study that will come in handy here in Colorado Springs. Palace Acquire is a very competitive Department of Defense program that brings in young civilians for a three year intensive internship, hopefully prepare them to become future federal civil service employees. Meredith is one of three museum interns—the first three ever—and was chosen to start here at Peterson AFB as a pilot study. She’s been doing a terrific job so far and we’re very glad to have her part of the Pete Museum team.

September and October tend to be very active military reunion months in the Springs, and we’ve been very fortunate to welcome for the second time, the 23rd Photo Recon Squadron, stationed here at Pete Field in WWII. Five surviving members of the original squadron, plus spouses and children spent the day with us. We took them into the archive room and they helped us identify more of their comrades and more of the information in their photo collection. We’re especially grateful to Mrs. Jan Cummings, from Divide, Colorado, who worked so hard to bring the group back to Peterson AFB this year. Its not just a treat for us to welcome these veterans, but a great honor to meet them and have them share their experiences with us.

On my last note about our exhibit production, I’d like to welcome Diane Vulcan back into the Pete Museum fold. Ms. Vulcan is an extremely talented graphic artist, who recreated the Wild Hair nose art on our F-47 Thunderbolt static display back in 2005. She’s been working on completing the graphic work for our ADC display ion the Old City Hangar exhibit area, and we hope to continue using her talents to complete the other displays in the Hangar. Ms. Vulcan is picking up where Mr. Luke Babb left off—Luke was accepted into the Art and Design school at the University of Arizona this fall. I wish him a lot of luck and know he’s going to become a terrific commercial artist.

As we work our way into the holiday season, I want to send my best wishes to all the dedicated and extremely hard working volunteers and board members of the Peterson Air and Space Museum. I hope everyone takes care of themselves and their families, and remember how important you are to the success of our Museum.

TREASURERS REPORT
Ed Weaver

The Peterson Air & Space Museum Foundation is a 501c(3) nonprofit organization dedicated to: 

-Foster and perpetuate the Peterson Museum as a medium for informing and educating the public on the history and heritage of the early aviation history of Colorado Springs and the missions associated with Peterson Air Force Base.

-
Serve as a philanthropic corporation in assisting the development and expansion of the facilities of the Peterson Museum.

- 
Receive, hold and administer gifts (monies) in the best interest of the Peterson Museum.

Your Foundation’s treasurer abbreviated report as of 31 September 2009:

Total Cash on Hand: $21,770

Gift Shop Inventory: $13,001

Total Assets: $36,815

Net Liabilities: $57

Net Assets: $36,758

NORTHRUP-GRUMMAN DONATION

ED WEAVER
The Peterson Air & Space Museum Foundation acknowledges the generous donation of $2,000 from the Northrop Grumman Corporation.  This is their second donation this year making the total contribution of $4,000.

The donation was made in financial support of the Museum’s new Air Defense, Missile Warning, Space Surveillance, and ICBM educational exhibit.  The Foundation appreciates Mick Anna, Corporate Lead Executive,  Northrop Grumman for a long standing financial commitment to the Museum’s activities.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
The Peterson Air and Space Museum Newsletter is published by the Colorado Springs Peterson Air and Space Museum Foundation, Inc., a private entity no way connected to or with the United State Air Force.  Contents of the Newsletter are not necessarily the official views of, or endorsed by, the U. S. Government or the Department of the Air Force.   

G. Wesley Clark, Maj Gen (USAF, Retired), President

Jack L. McKinney, CMSgt (USAF, Retired), Editor

Peterson Air and Space Museum Foundation, Inc.

150 East Ent Avenue

Peterson AFB, CO 80914

www.petemuseum.org
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